

Roby Park Primary School Newsletter

No. 6

Friday 14th October 2022

This week's news...

Welly Wanging for Winston's Wish—this Friday



This Friday, children can come to school in their own clothes and most importantly, their wellies, in aid of Winston's Wish! We will be collecting £2 donations for this worthy cause as well as collecting money for soak the teacher! Children can pay £1 to throw soaking sponges at some of our staff including Mrs Allen! By making a splash to raise some cash you will help to give hope to grieving children and for that we can't say thank you enough!

Page 2 Newsletter

Attendance and Punctuality

Attendance for week commencing: 10.10.22								
Nursery	Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5C	Year 5W	Year 6
90.5%	89.7%	86.3%	88.7%	94.8%	92.7%	95.3%	92%	92.3%

Punctuality for week commencing: 10.10.22								
Nursery	Reception	Year 1	Year 2	Year 3	Year 4	Year 5C	Year 5W	Year 6
3 lates =	3 lates =	4 lates =	4 lates =	2 lates =	2 lates =	1 late =	2 lates =	3 lates =
49 mins	99 mins	53 mins	30 mins	18 mins	49 mins	103 mins	8 mins	12 mins

Whole school attendance this week was 91.1% which is a big drop compared to last week. Holidays will occur warnings and £120 fine per parent per child should unauthorised holidays continue following a warning.. 421 minutes of missed learning this week due to poor punctuality. 21 children were late this week, several on more than one occasion. 14 unauthorised lates in the space of 10 weeks will result in a fixed penalty notice. Please be on time. If your child has repeatedly been late, expect a home visit from the Local Authority Attendance Team.

If your child is missing school, they are missing out on learning, enrichment experiences and time with their friends which all will have a negative impact upon their wellbeing.

Museum Trips This Week

National Museums Liverpool

This week, Y1, Y3 & Y5 have school trips to museums across Liverpool, linked to their learning in History. Please make sure payments have been made and consent given on Parent Pay.

Children should be in full school uniform, have a warm coat and packed lunch. If your child is entitled to free school meals, a packed lunch will be provided for them. Keep an eye on your child's class Twitter page to see what the children get up to on their visit!

School Nurse Drops Ins—Thurs 3rd Nov

Between 9.00-10.00am, on Thursday 3rd November, we have drop in sessions for parents and carers to come in to school and meet with the school nurse should you have any issues or concerns you would like to discuss with a professional.



No Mobile Phones on Site

Use of mobile phones are not permitted **anywhere** on our premises, for any reason. Please make sure mobiles are put away before entering and leaving our gates otherwise a member of staff will have to ask you to leave the premises.



Newsletter Page 3

Food Bank Donations

Please don't forget this is our final week for collecting donations for our local Food Bank.

Please bring items to the office. We appreciate all of your support and generosity during these difficult times. Every little helps and it is appreciated greatly.

Autumn Progress Meetings



Thank you to those parents/carers who have signed up for their Autumn Progress Meeting appointment. 64% of parents/carers have booked their time slot already. Parents/carers have until Tuesday 8th November to arrange their time slot. Autumn Progress Meetings will take place on Thursday 10th November. We look forward to updating you on your child's progress and how we are enabling them to thrive.

Incredible Learning Reviews

School leaders have thoroughly enjoyed participating in learning reviews over the past week. Senior leaders have had the opportunity to spend time in all classes and watch the children learn. We have been astounded by children's engagement and impeccable learning behaviours. Children are highly motivated and engaged, as well as enjoying the challenge of learning.

Our staff are doing an absolutely superb job ensuring our children have an engaging and enriching curriculum delivered, which help them to thrive. Well done everyone!



Don't Miss Out on Your Halloween Disco Tickets



Don't forget to purchase your Halloween Disco tickets from the office this week. The cost of the disco for Nursery – Y2 children is £3.00 and includes a chip cone, sweets, drink and glow surprise. The cost of the disco for Y3 – Y6 is £2.00 and children get a chip cone and they can bring extra money to buy sweets and glow toys.

Uniform Expectations—Reminder

A polite reminder that your child should be prepared for school and in the correct uniform every day. If children are sent in to school with the wrong uniform, PE kit or footwear, parents will be called and asked to bring the correct items in immediately.

Dates for your diary

Date	Autumn Term I Events			
5.9.22	Start of term			
19.9.22	All Days Farm in to visit EYFS			
19.9.22	Jeans 4 Genes Day - children wear denim to school. Collecting £1 donations.			
22.9.22	Teach Rex - Dinosaur Day in EYFS			
23.9.22	Y6 Class Assembly o 9.00am			
26.9.22	European Day of Languages – children wear Spanish themed clothes or			
	red/yellow			
26.9.22	Y4 Romans Past Productions Workshops			
28.9.22	Y6 London Residential Parents Information Meeting			
3.10.22	Parents Phonics Workshop @ 9.00am			
7.10.22	Y5 Class Assembly o 9.00am			
10.10.22	World Mental Health Day			
14.10.22	Y4 Class Assembly o 9.00am			
17.10.22 -	Harvest Festival Collections for local Food Bank			
20.10.22				
18.10.22	YI trip to o Museum of Liverpool			
18.10.22	EYFS Open Afternoon @ 1.30pm			
19.10.22	Y5 trip to Invaders: Anglo-Saxons & Vikings workshop @ World Museum			
20.10.22	Y2 Stone, Bronze & Iron Age workshop @ World Museum			
21.10.22	Harvest Festival Assembly 🛭 9.00am			
21.10.22	History Celebration Afternoon 🛭 1.30pm			
21.10.22	End of term			



If your contact details change at any time, please inform the office.

It is important we can contact you in case of emergencies. We must have <u>TWO</u>

emergency contacts per pupil.